
Bulldogs	Place	Third	at	League	
By	Judy	Rogers	
	
	 The	Golden	Plains	Bulldog	track	team	scored	68	points	to	place	third	at	the	
WKLL	League	meet	in	Logan	on	May	11.		First	place	went	to	Northern	Valley	and	
Weskan	claimed	second.	

Sophomore	Harley	Weese	was	named	league	champion	in	the	300m	hurdles	
with	a	personal	record	time	of	44.26	seconds.		League	runner	up	went	to	Dylan	
Spresser	with	a	PR	triple	jump	of	40’	7.25”	and	to	the	4	x	400m	relay	team	of	Dylan	
Sresser,	Caleb	Korte,	Harley	Weese,	and	Austin	Patmon	who	finished	the	race	in	
3:52.13.	

Patmon	placed	third	in	the	100m	dash	with	a	PR	of	11.88	and	in	the	200	dash	
running	in	24.14,	but	set	a	PR	of	23.93	in	the	preliminary	race.		Weese	tried	long	
jump	for	the	first	time	this	season	and	placed	third	with	a	18’	5.75”	jump.		The	4	x	
800m	relay	team	of	Josh	Spresser,	Joseph	Yanez,	Rojelio	Loya,	and	Caleb	Korte	also	
placed	third	with	a	10:09.31	run.	

In	field	events,	Nolan	Ritter	set	a	PR	in	Shot	Put	of	41’	9”	for	fourth	place.		
Wade	Rush	placed	fourth	in	both	Discus	(124’4”)	and	in	javelin	(129’	4”).		Fifth	place	
went	to	Joseph	Yanez	in	the	3200m	run	at	13:27.30.			

Final	points	for	sixth	place	went	to	Dylan	Spresser	in	the	200m	dash	setting	a	
PR	in	prelims	of	24.58	and	running	25.12	in	finals.		Rojelio	Loya	placed	sixth	in	the	
1600m	run	(5:40.07),	and	Nolan	Ritter	was	sixth	in	javelin	(124’	1”),	while	Jacob	
Ritter	placed	sixth	in	long	jump	(17’	0.25”).	

Josh	Spresser	also	ran	the	100m-13.34,	200m	27.01,	and	set	a	PR	in	the	
400m-1:01.52	just	missing	out	on	points	in	seventh	place.		Loya	also	placed	seventh	
in	the	800m	run	with	a	PR	of	2:36.62	while	Yanez	ran	the	800m	in	2:38.15	and	the	
1600m	in	6:01.03.	

Miguel	Monge	threw	the	discus	105’	7”	and	the	javelin	96’	7”.		“I	feel	we	all	
improved	this	season,”	said	Monge.		“I’m	pleased	with	how	the	team	placed	in	
league.		I	hope	our	success	in	track	carries	over	into	football	this	fall.”		

Finishing	up	events	was	Caleb	Korte-shot	put	36’	10.75”,	Wade	Rush-shot	put	
35’	2.5”,	and	Tanner	Trussel-discus	80’	8”.		This	was	the	final	meet	for	some	of	the	
athletes	while	others	will	be	preparing	for	the	regional	meet	in	Colby	on	May	18.	


